Check before delivery!


Universal Periodic Review of the Russian Federation, 14 May 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia welcomes the delegation of the Russian Federation to the its third UPR. We thank Russia for their work in preparing a detailed national report, which reflects the official view on human rights situation and the steps taken. Although Russia has implemented some of the recommendations such as the ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography, most of the recommendations have remained without attention by the Russian Federation and are still valid today.
We note with regret that the human rights situation in Russia has gradually worsened since the previous UPR. Estonia makes the following recommendations to the Government of the Russian Federation: - to fully ensure everyone’s right to exercise freedom of expression, including on the internet;
-  to cooperate fully with international human rights monitoring mechanisms, including UN special rapporteurs and to ensure their unrestricted access throughout Russia, and to ensure unrestricted access to the illegally annexed Crimea in order to fulfil its obligations as an occupying force to guarantee the protection of human rights;
- to improve the precarious situation of indigenous peoples, particularly in the field of education, environment, use of land, and follow other principles of UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous Peoples;
- to review the current restrictive legal framework, especially the laws on foreign agents, undesirable organizations and extremism, and to refrain from selective implementation of these laws.
- to ensure that Russia’s international human rights obligations are fully implemented as foreseen in the Russian Constitution, including the judgments of the European Court of Human Rights; 
- to ratify the Istanbul Convention (Council of Europe Convention on Preventing and Combating Violence against Women and Domestic Violence) and repeal legislation which decriminalizes domestic violence. 
We would like to wish the delegation of Russian Federation a successful review meeting.
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